TRANSPORTATION STRATEGIC POLICY COMMITTEE

 
Minutes of Meeting of 30th September 2010

Present:
 Elected Members:
Councillor E. Coburn

Councillor P. Cosgrave

Councillor C. Keane

Councillor D. Keating

Councillor W. Lavelle

Councillor T. Ridge

Councillor E. Tuffy 

Sectoral Interests: 
Ms. Nuala Maher, Chambers Ireland





Mr. T. Newton, Community Forum

Council Officials: 
Mr. P. Murphy, Senior Executive Officer

Mr. T. O’Grady, Senior Engineer

        Guests:


Mr. M. Sheedy, Railway Procurement Agency 





Mr. D. King, Railway Procurement Agency
Apology: 
Mr. J. Walsh, Director of Services and Mr. M. Moran, IBEC


An Cathaoirleach, Councillor D. Keating presided.

1.
Confirmation of Minutes
On the proposal of Cllr. D. Keating, seconded by Cllr. C. Keane, the Minutes of the meeting of the Transportation Strategic Policy Committee held on 27th May 2010 were confirmed and approved as a true record and signed by the Cathaoirleach.

2. Presentation by Railway Procurement Agency

The Cathaoirleach welcomed Mr. Michael Sheedy and Mr. David King from Railway Procurement Agency to the meeting. The Railway Procurement Agency made a wide ranging presentation on the background to their strategic approach to the delivery of their programme. The presentation reviewed the current position on all the planned Transport 21 projects within their remit and outlined the current programme for future delivery of the planned projects in the County. Reference was also made to the review at present being undertaken by the NTA.

Following contributions from Cllr. T. Ridge, Cllr. P. Cosgrave, Mr. T. Newton, Cllr. C. Keane and Cllr. W. Lavelle; Mr. Sheedy and Mr. King responded to the Members queries and the presentation was NOTED.

3.
Presentation by Tom Newton
Mr. Tom Newton gave a personal presentation on his vision for transport in the Greater Dublin Area which he indicated was the result of over 40 years studying the issue. His presentation focused on the difficulties arising from the current radial system and proposed that a two way circulatory system was the alternative. Mr. Newton stressed that his plan could be implemented in a phased way as the finances to do so became available.

Following contributions from Cllr. C. Keane and Cllr. W. Lavelle; Mr. Newton responded to the queries raised and the presentation was NOTED.
4.
Review of Policy on Winter Gritting
Mr. T. O’Grady, Senior Engineer presented a policy paper on the Review of Policy on Winter Gritting. He indicated that the detail of the review would be the subject of individual presentations to each of the Area Committees of the Council.

The policy was NOTED.
5. Report on Draft Work Programme

The report which had been circulated was NOTED. The Cathaoirleach indicated that in preparing the agenda for the next meeting of the Committee that he would be informed by the contents of this report and invited all Members of the Committee to contact him with their individual proposals.

The meeting concluded at 7.00 p.m.
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